
Trump  Indicts  18,000,
Including  Hillary  Clinton,
Harry Reid
INDICTMENT: WE THE PEOPLE Charge Hillary Clinton, Harry Reid,
BLM Special Agent in Charge Daniel Love for Utah and Nevada,
Attorney  General  Loretta  Lynch,  FBI  Director  James  Comey…
with: RICO.  Murder, wrongful prosecution, abuse of powers and
subversion…

According  to  the  NSA  whistleblower,  William  Benney,  the
National  Security  Agency  (NSA)  has  never  been  a  signal
intelligence  agency,  but  a  criminal  organization.  
Approximately 99 percent of its data is never processed, but
the  1  percent  that  is  processed  is  used  to  spy  on  and
blackmail Congress to keep its budget alive, as it continues
to waste our taxed dollars.

The NSA doesn’t discriminate, it spies on everyone.  Through
the mobile device in your pocket or purse the NSA listens to
your conversations and notes every ping from the cell towers
you’ve passed to determine your exact location throughout the
day;  it  reads  and  captures  all  of  your  emails,  tweets,
Facebook entries, Google searches and Cloud submissions. It
deciphers every key stroke while you’re online, and through
your Smart TV and other electronic devices it watches and
listens to everything you do and say in your home.  Smart
appliances monitor you and transmit the information directly
to the NSA. Even your Smart refrigerator reads and transmits
its contents, including the amount of the substance remaining
in your digitally-stamped containers.  All of your metadata is
filtered through an AI super computer in order to determine
what you like or dislikes, what, and even how you think.  It
can literally read your mind and predict your future.
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This massive illegal spying on Americans has also collected
metadata on every dual citizen trader, elite pedophile, drug
dealer and white collar criminal. And yes, for probable future
use, this metadata is compiled and stored on you.

On Nov. 17, 2017, the NSA director Admiral Mike Rogers, in a
bold,  unprecedented  move,  without  notifying  superiors,
traveled to New York to warn President-Elect Donald Trump that
he was being monitored by the Obama administration.

When Trump announced that his phones were being tapped by
Obama, the MSM ridiculed him, belittled him for months; they
accused him of being paranoid and called him a liar, and they
still haven’t retracted or apologized.

The very next day, The Washington Post—a CIA intelligence
Community leak-dump, which also uses CNN—reported that Rogers
was recommended to be moved from his NSA position.  That
recommendation was denied. The U.S. “downgraded the CIA into a
department of the NSA, ensuring total military control of the
intelligence apparatus,” and NSA has kept Trump abreast of not
only all of the Deep State’s treasonous activities, as well as
the elite Shadow Government that manages the Deep State.

The Shadow Government and the Deep State were first introduced
to  us  by  President  Bill  Clinton’s  Georgetown  University
Professor  Carroll  Quigley  who  revealed  the  international
conspiracy in his 1348 page book, Tragedy and Hope.  The
insight  Quigley  offered  was  priceless,  “The  powers  of
financial capitalism had another far-reaching aim to create a
world system of financial control in private hands able to
dominate the political system of each country and the economy
of the world as a whole.  This system was to be controlled in
feudalist fashion by the central banks of the world acting in
concert, by secret agreements arrived at in frequent private
meetings and conferences.  The main purpose is promoting the
disarmament of U.S. sovereignty and national independence into
an all-powerful one-world government.”



And here comes Donald Trump, trumpeting: “Make America Great
Again, Americanism not Globalism,” with a promise to clean out
the swap creatures.  This was a death cry to the decades of
achievements by the Shadow Government and its Deep State swamp
creatures.

The  attendees  of  these  meetings  and  conferences,  such  as
DAVOS,  G20,  the  Bilderberg,  the  Club  of  Rome,  the  Kyoto
Protocols, World Affairs Council, and the World Government
Summit, are the globalist Shadow Government cabal behind the
Deep  State.  The  United  Nations  was  created  by  the  Shadow
Government and exists today solely to do its bidding

The Deep State are the members of the interconnected sub-
organizations, such as the Illuminati, Skull and Bones, Free
Masons,  Bohemian  Grove,  Council  of  Foreign  Relations  and
Trilateral Commission that consist of both Republicans and
Democrats,  members  of  Congress  and  senior  bureaucrats;
‘journalists,  editors,  anchors,  and  media  execs;  CEOs,
chairmen, presidents of mega-banks; Supreme Court justices;
former presidents and vice presidents; Federal Reserve heads;
celebrities; mega-church pastors; military brass; ambassadors;
diplomats;  tax-exempt  foundation  chiefs  and  executives;
leaders and professionals at key universities. These are the
hands, feet, and voice; they’re the swamp creatures that make
up the Deep State.

On Dec. 21, 2017 President Trump Declares National Emergency
Over  Global  Rights  in  Executive  Order  13818  (EO),  which
states, ”…humanity was under such severe attacks from the
abuses of global human rights and corruption that it threatens
the  stability  of  international  political  and  economic
systems,” and therefore he declared a “national emergency to
deal with that threat.”

According to Trump, this declaration of war is because “Human
rights abuse and corruption undermine the values that form an
essential  foundation  of  stable,  secure,  and  functioning
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societies;  have  devastating  impacts  on  individuals;  weaken
democratic institutions; degraded the rule of law; perpetuate
violent  conflicts;  facilitate  the  activities  of  dangerous
persons; and undermine economic markets.”

This powerful EO is so comprehensive it freezes the assets of
anyone identified by the Treasury Department, Secretary of
State  or  Attorney  General,  whether  foreigners  or  U.S.
nationals, who assisted, sponsored or provided financial or
material  aid  to  individuals  within  regimes  or  criminal
networks who engage in human rights abuses, such as child
traffickers and corruption.

Mass Arrest Update – Trump Executive Order To Freeze Financial
…

The Pentagon, in its first-ever outside audit, found that $21
trillion went missing between 1998 and 2015.   That means,
over the past 20 years $21 trillion has been funneled to the
Shadow Government by Deep State operatives.

If  Trump  is  able  to  confiscate  this  stolen  $21  trillion,
overnight  we’ll  become  a  creditor  nation  instead  of  the

biggest debtor
nation in the
history of the
world. There’s
approximately
$3  trillion
U.S.  debt
consisting  of
family  credit
debt,  student

education debt, veteran health debt, and small business debt. 
It’s time for a debt jubilee.

The current U.S. Justice system is permeated with Deep State
federal  judges,  district  attorneys  from  previous
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administrations, and handpicked jurors in every district ready
to acquit or convict anyone for any cause.  Therefore, it‘s
impossible to institute justice under this system.

The new Military Manuel for Court Martial was issued on March
1, 2018. It is a 636-page annex to EO 13818, and prepares the
way for Nuremberg-type tribunals, ANNEX 1 Section 1. Part II
of the Manual for Courts-Martial, United … 

In accordance with this new manual, military tribunals are
being established to indict, arrest, try, convict and sentence
those  members  of  the  Deep  State,  along  with  the  Shadow
Government that has criminally held the world in economic
slavery, caused psychological fear (terrorism), administered
or benefited from sexual abuse, and deprived the peoples of
advanced technological discoveries and factual information.

There are now over 18,000 sealed indictments. Guantanamo Bay
Prison  is  being  prepared,  and  the  Specially  Designated
Nationals  And  Blocked  Persons  List  (SDN  …   of  people,
corporations and foundations have had their assets frozen by
the U.S. Treasury Department based on Trump’s Dec. 21 EO.
 Currently  the  list  is  over  1108  pages  of  Foundations,
organizations, corporations and people that have operated for
decades  within  the  swampy  Deep  State  without  a  hint  of
interference from law enforcement.

I also have what appears to be an indictment referenced at the
start of this article.

The first actual shot fired in this war to save humanity is
the 91,000 arrests around the world for human sacrifices and
adult and child sex trafficking, with 45,000 arrest warrants
still  pending.   Deplorable  practices  of  pedophilia,  child
rape, human sacrifice and human rights abuses permeate the
Shadow Government.  They thrive on this type of behavior and
it’s used to control and manipulate those within the ranks of
the Deep State.

http://jsc.defense.gov/Portals/99/Documents/ANNEX1.pdf?ver=2017-07-19-103116-403
http://jsc.defense.gov/Portals/99/Documents/ANNEX1.pdf?ver=2017-07-19-103116-403
https://www.treasury.gov/resource-center/sanctions/SDN-List/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.treasury.gov/resource-center/sanctions/SDN-List/Pages/default.aspx
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eR6LPF9XV2afokP-3e2EkS2u5ZIazlxT/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eR6LPF9XV2afokP-3e2EkS2u5ZIazlxT/view


It’s estimated that 30 to 40 percent of the current broadcast
media personalities and about the same number from the House
and Senate will be either arrested or flee the country for
their own depraved actions or for supporting the actions of
others.  137  Military  Elite  Purged  Under  the  Obama
Administration

During the last five years of the Obama term, there were
approximately  137  Military  Elite  Purged  Under  the  Obama
Administration. As Retired U.S. Army Maj. Gen. Paul Vallely
put it, “Obama is intentionally weakening and gutting our
military, Pentagon and reducing us as a superpower, and anyone
in the ranks who disagrees or speaks out is being purged.”
What the president calls ‘my military’ is being cleansed of
any officer suspected of disloyalty to or disagreement with
the administration on matters of policy or force structure. 
One of those American patriots removed by Obama was U.S. Army
Lieutenant Gen. Michael Flynn, who had faithfully served this
country for 33 years and was unjustly fired by Trump.

This we know, the military has rallied behind Donald Trump and
is the major source of his security today.

With the military’s sworn allegiance and the incriminating
information provided by NSA, Donald J. Trump, knowing his life
would  be  in  constant  danger,  declared  all-out-war  on  the
Shadow Government/Deep State.

In an all out effort to resuscitate America, Trump cut the
stranglehold on the economy from the treaties (NAFTA, CAFTA,
GAT, etc.) that touted free trade but were actually controlled
trade; he countered the tariffs that forced one-sided export
and import fees; he killed the unfair restraints that bond
America to harmful agreements like the TPP and TTIP; he cutoff
the bias relationship from the U.N. legalities; and he removed
the  regulations  and  reduced  the  tax  burden  that  choked
America’s  industry  and  businesses  that  forced  companies
overseas.
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In one year, Donald Trump removed the fraudulent fiscal death-
hold implemented by previous Deep State presidents and their
administrations.

He forewarned them, and offered to allow them to go peacefully
into the night, with a vow to never revert to their ways.  But
in their arrogant indignation, they rejected his offer.  Now,
he must expel them from their castles, and mansions, and dens,
and they must be punished so that no one will ever entertain
the thoughts of replicating their malicious deeds again.

So the war is on, and to say that the Shadow Government/Deep
State is in a condition of panic is an understatement; they’re
livid.  They’ve never been seriously challenged, and like the
cornered  rats  that  they  are,  they’re  desperate.   They’re
freedoms and even their lives are at stake and they’ll do
anything to elude their fate.

This is not the time to sit back idly and observe.  We are in
a war equal, if not greater than the War for our Independence
from Great Britain.  Trump has drawn the lines, he’s rallied
the troops and he’s fired the first shots for the continued
existence of this country.  It’s your duty to unite with him,
because if Trump loses, if he’s taken out, you mark these
words, we will be murdered or enslaved.
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